OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB

Minutes of the
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Held at the Green Man Hotel, Harlow,
on 21st May 1988

37 Members attended the Meeting. 29 others sent their apologies.

The President opened the proceedings by welcoming the members to this year's function. An especial welcome was extended to Neville New, who was at the School from 1921 to 1929 and had never been to an Old Boys' function until this year.

The Secretary read the Minutes of the 1987 A.G.M. These were agreed and signed as being a true record.

In Matters Arising the President said that the memorials in the church would be replaced when the decoration was completed.

The E.P.N.S. cups were brought to the Meeting by Michael Slater.

The Treasurer circulated the audited Accounts showing a balance of £820.18 in the bank.

A discussion then followed as to what should be done with this money. It was suggested that next year's Dinner be subsidized. Robert Collins spoke strongly against this suggestion and the Meeting agreed that the funds should be reserved for legitimate purposes only, especially with a view to the successful future of the Club.

Roger Kenningale suggested that the oldest member present should be subsidized each year. No decision was reached. Another suggestion was that all the money should be given to the last surviving member.

The Treasurer read out a list of members present.

Bill Billing proposed that as it was the President's 80th birthday in a week's time, that the Club should present him with a bottle of champagne. This was unanimously agreed.

As there were no matters arising, the members unanimously adopted the Accounts.

The Secretary suggested that the Committee should be reduced in number to facilitate committee meetings. This was agreed, and it was decided that the committee members present should be re-elected.

The date of the next meeting was arranged for the 13th May 1989.

Any Other Business

- 1. Norman Pegrum suggested that a list of those members attending and those who sent apologies should be circulated to all members with the Notice of the next meeting. This was supported by the members present.
- 2. Mr. Porcher mentioned as a point of interest that when he first attended Old Boys' Dinners in the mid 1920's, they were held at the Enderton Hotel in Fleet Street, subsequently moving to the Palace Hotel in Bloomsbury. In 1947 the Annual Dinners moved to the Green Man Hotel at Mulberry Green and were still attended by E. P. Horsey.
- 3. The subject of cleaning the cups was raised. They had created some interest by their presence, but it was felt that they should be maintained in better order. Michael Slater, "official keeper of the cups", offered to return with them next year all cleaned and polished.
- 4. Norman Pegrum officially proposed that the Treasurer, Graham Peacock, and the Secretary, Michael Dyke, should be re-elected, this part of the business having been omitted from the earlier proceedings. All the remainder of the membership present seconded the motion.
- 5. The President, Stan Porcher, in the absence of further business, closed the Meeting at 10.50 p.m.

N.B. Vic Bellingham took the Football Cup and Peter Cottee took the Mile Cup to clean and return next year.

Harler. 89

OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB, 1988

	Members attending	:			Apologies received from :
	Richard Atkins	50	- 58		R. F. Bailes
	Victor Bellingham	54	- 59		Howard Bodger
	W. G. Billing		- 51		Edward Cheshire
	Andrew Brown		- 43		R. A. Collins
*	Alan Careless		- 53		R. E. Collins
	Malcolm Careless		- 56		Michael Cottee
	Dave Chadwick		- 61		R. F. Deards
	Robert Collins		- 45		Norman Dellow
*	Tony Cook		- 57		Tony Eastwood
	Peter Cottee		- 52		David Fish
	Colin Crouchman		- 48		John Foulds
	Graham Dodd		- 42		G. B. Hart
	Barry Dwyer	57	- 61		John Hockley
*	Michael Dyke	50	- 58		Claude James
	Richard Ellice	52	- 62		Jack Jones
	R. J. Gilbert		- 53		L. V. Keep
	Andrew Haigh		- 59		Isaac O. Livermore
	Norman Jackson		- 60		Rex Marsh
	Roger Kenningale	56	- 61		S. C. B. Mee
	Richard Morgan	53	- 58	14	David Morgan
	Neville New	21	- 29	•	Ken Muir
	Malcolm Norris	50	- 54		David Nicoll
*	Graham Peacock	44	- 49		John Parsons
	Norman Pegrum	38	- 43		John Power
*	Stan Porcher	20	- 24		Michael V. Renshaw
*	Colin Porcher	46	- 53		P. K. J. Ross
*	John Pryor	55	- 63		Roger J. Russell
	Barry Pyle	56	- 61		Robin Smith
*	Roger Pyle	53	- 58	**	L. A. Stout
	Bryan Reed	42	- 47		
	Robert Reynolds	56	- 60		
*	Michael Slater	50	- 58		* = Committee Member, 1988/89.
	Roger Smith	55	- 59		
	Keith Unwin	48	- 53		
	Michael Weeks		- 58		
	Tony White	51	- 55		
	D 1 17 1	1	1 -		

* Bob West